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MEMORANDUM FOR  ALL SHAW AFB PERSONNEL 

  

FROM:  20 FW/CC 

  

SUBJECT:  Shaw AFB Commitment to Environmental Protection 

1.  The 20th Fighter Wing embraces the goal of protecting the environment and our natural resources at 

Shaw AFB, Poinsett Electronic Combat Range and Wateree Recreation Area. 

2.  This commitment goes beyond my expectation for compliance with all environmental laws and 

regulations.  It underscores the importance of employing a comprehensive framework for systematically 

managing our work center activities in a manner that continually advances our environmental 

stewardship.  The Environmental Management System (EMS) Cross-Functional Team (CFT), chaired by 

the 20 MSG/DI, and guided by the Environmental, Safety and Occupational Health Council, provides this 

essential structure.  

3.  The CFT represents organizations of the 20th Fighter Wing and Shaw tenants through Unit 

Environmental Coordinators (UEC) who are appointed by their commanders.  UECs are a vital conduit 

through which the CFT identifies the environmental, as well as human, impacts of our work center 

processes.  In addition to setting objectives for continual improvement, the CFT also establishes and 

achieves targets for pollution prevention and reduction.  In short, UECs directly support my 

“Compliance” and “Community” priorities. 

4.  To this end, all members of Team Shaw are encouraged to share their innovative ideas and expertise 

with the CFT through their UEC or my EMS Coordinator, Mr. Karim Manji.  Successful implementation 

of the EMS program is a shared obligation at every level and for every mission or activity across Shaw.  I 

ask everyone to stand with me and commit to protecting the environment and our natural resources in 

your daily work and to support the initiatives of the CFT when called upon.   

5.  Our commitment to environmental protection is the right thing to do, and it is critical for the long-term 

sustainment of the base.  For anyone wishing to learn more about Shaw’s EMS program, please contact 

Mr. Manji at Karim.Manji@us.af.mil.  

 

 

       //signed/sfj/30 Sep 2015// 

         STEPHEN F. JOST, Colonel, USAF 

       Commander 
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